

CCC Consultations <consultations@canterbury.gov.uk>

Draft Local Plan Policy SS4 Upgrades at the A2 junction at Harbeldown & at Rough **Common Road**

1 message

Glynis Lurcock

14 January 2023 at 22:52

To: consultations@canterbury.gov.uk

Dear Sirs

As a resident of Rough Common I would like to lodge my objection to the hair brained scheme of zoning Canterbury & the so called plans to create a series of bypasses or a ring road that isn't quite a ring.

Our designated zone for Rough Common contains no major supermarket medical or leisure facilities. We are being encouraged to drive less these schemes will not achieve this & in fact will cause the opposite effect.

Making Rough Common a Bypass/Ring Road will

- 1) Split the village in half
- 2) For pedestrians crossing the road the traffic will be a total nightmare & dangerous.
- 3) It will subject pedestrians walking including children walking to school to more car pollution than there is now.
- 4) Will isolate some residents from facilities as we don't even have a bus service let alone be able to get from zone to zone

I feel the proposals have been ill thought out & are an absolute shambles and should have never seen the light of day. Canterbury council should be looking at ways to improve our city & surrounding villages not blight them for years to

Glynis Lurcock a very disgruntled resident of Rough Common Village

Sent from my iPad